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The meeting was called to order at 7:02 P.M. by Chairman Jonke who requested the 
Putnam County Civil Air Patrol to present the colors.  Chairman Jonke requested the 
Putnam County Sheriff Kevin McConville lead in the Pledge of Allegiance and Legislator 
Addonizio lead in the Legislative Prayer.  Upon roll call Legislators Montgomery, 
Gouldman, Addonizio, Nacerino, Ellner, Castellano, Sayegh, Crowley and Chairman 
Jonke were present.  Also present was Legislative Counsel Firriolo.    
 
Chairman Jonke introduced Personnel Director Paul Eldridge who recognized the 
Elected Officials present at the State of the County meeting. 
 
Chairman Jonke introduced County Executive Kevin Byrne to present the 2024 State of 
the County Address. 
 
County Executive Byrne thanked Chairman Jonke and presented the (attached) 2024 
State of the County Address.  
 
Chairman Jonke thanked County Executive Byrne for his presentation.  Chairman Jonke 
asked if any members of the Legislature had any questions they would like the County 
Executive to address. 
 
Legislator Montgomery thanked the County Executive for providing the comprehensive 
annual report before this meeting.  She stated that it was obvious that the Administration 
worked very hard on it.  She questioned if the County had a fund balance policy.  She 
stated that we are carrying an $86.9 million fund balance in addition to over $30 million in 
cash.  She questioned how that was in relation to daily expenses or recommendations on 
how much of a fund balance we should be carrying.  She questioned if it was excessive.   
 
County Executive Byrne stated that there is the general fund balance and those that are 
assigned to certain accounts.  He stated that he could certainly speak to the 
Commissioner of Finance and provide a more detailed answer to that question.  
 
There being no further business, at 8:19 P.M., Chairman Jonke made a motion to adjourn; 
seconded by Legislators Ellner and Nacerino.  All in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Diane Schonfeld, Clerk. 

 








































